Republic of the Philippines

Bepartment of Education
REGION VIII - EASTERN VISAYAS

AdvisoryNo. _ 082 4 2023

—_—

June 20, 2023

In compliance with DepEd Order (DO) No. 8, s. 2013
This advisory is issued not for endorsement per DO 28, s. 2001,
but only for the information of DepEd officials,
personnel/staff, as well as the concerned public.
(Visit deped.in/region8.deped.gov.ph)

CONDUCT OF RELIGION CLASSES FOR SCHOOL YEAR 2023-2024

1. Attached is a letter from Sr. Benita Esquerra, FDCC, Archdiocesan Cathechetical
Coordinator, announcing in the conduct of religion classes for School Year 2023-2024 to
Elementary, Junior and Senior High schools both in public and private schools.

2. It aims to lead the young to know and more fully become closer to God which
is the source of all knowledge and happiness.

3. Participation of both public and private schools shall be subject to the no-
disruption-of-classes policy stipulated in DepEd Order No. 9, s. 2005 entitled
Instituting Measures to Increase Engaged Time-on-Task and Ensuring Compliance
Therewith.

More information may be inquired from:

Sr. Benita Esguerra, FDCC

Catechetical Ministry

Archdiocesan Chancery and Pastoral Center
Palo, Leyte,

Philippines 6501

Considering that this is an Advisory, Schools Division Superintendents are
given the discretion to act on this matter.
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% Address: Government Center, Candahug, Palo, Leyte
% Telephone No.: (053) 832-5738

! Email Address: region8@deped.gov.ph

Website: https://region8.deped.gov.ph
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June 16, 2023

EVELYN R. FETALVERO
CESO IV

Office of Regional Director
Department of Education, RO VIII
Eastern Visayas

Palo, Leyte

Dear Director Fetalvero,
Greetings of peace from the heart of Christ!

We thank your first of all for the good partnership of the Public School Teachers with our Catechists
during the previous School Year 2022- 2023, May this collaboration bear fruit in education of young
whom we serve.

Once again, we would like to collaborate with you in the formation of the heart of the learners through
the provision of Religious Instruction this School year 2023-2024. As baptized Christians, we have all
the duty to lead the young to know God more fully and become closer to God, the source of all
knowledge and happiness.

In this regard, the Catechetical Ministry of the Archdiocese of Palo, would like to seek the permission
ot your good office, for our Catechists to teach Religion Classes both in public Elementary Schools and
High Schools within the regular class hours as stated in Dep Ed Order No, 26, 5.2002

We are united with you in prayers and in our common vision toward achieving quality education
founded on Christian values, so much needed in our present generation for a stable and peaceful
society.

We look forward to your positive response. God bless!

Yours in Christ,

A bl Aumssro fel.
SR. BENITA ESGUERRA, FDCC
Archdiocesan Catechetical Coordinator

Noted by:
REV. FR. ARNOLD AURELIO
Archdiocesan Catechetical Director
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